SEER GREEN PARISH COUNCIL

MINUTES OF PARISH COUNCIL MEETING

HELD ON WEDNESDAY 3RD MARCH 2011 COMMENCING AT 7.30 pm

Present:
Cllr P Clarke (Chair), Cllr J Forsaith, Cllr D Scourfield, Cllr C Hughes, 
In attendance: 
Ms B Collins, Ms S Joseph, District Cllr S Patel, Mr B Richardson and Mrs E Bates (Clerk).  

1. Open Session:  District Cllr Steve Patel came to inform the council that In-Touch leaflets had been delivered around the village to understand the District and County Council issues for the upcoming elections.  Most of the issues raised have been about potholes and inconsiderate parking.  Cllr Patel committed to giving £600 to the Parish Council towards the Green Meadow Playground refurbishment.
Mr Richardson, Chairman of the Allotment Association, and 2 residents came to discuss extending the allotment area at the Recreation Ground.  See main agenda item.
2. Apologies for absence: Cllr B Kane, Cllr N Rothwell, Cllr M Lawton and Cllr M Thomas.
Approval of Minutes of the previous meeting:  The minutes were approved by Cllr Forsaith and Cllr Scourfield.
Update on Actions from Previous Meeting:  
· The Parish Council is trying to raise £61,000.00 to refurbish the playground in Green Meadow.     An application will also be submitted to Paradigm Homes for £4,350.  Contact will be made with Paradigm residents to understand the level of support for this project.  (Action – Cllr Lawton)  Perkin Elmer had been approached but the council were told that they are not in a position to provide funding to this sort of Community Project.  Contact will be made with the Site Manager to discuss this further.  (Action - Cllr Clarke)  Contact will also be made with Mr Bishop at HB House to see if they would support the playground refurbishment.  (Action – Cllr Lawton)
· It was agreed that Seer Green would have an Emergency Plan which has now been updated and circulated to councillors.  The final draft will be recirculated.  (Action – Cllr Forsaith)
· The recent Community Questionnaire highlighted that the single most important issue for residents was that of excessive traffic speed through the village.  Problems with parking near the school were also strongly evident, with the issue of parking on the corner of Stable Lane and in the grounds of the Cemetery of particular concern.  The Police are regularly attending the area to encourage people to park more safely and are also speaking to the school about possible ways to improve safety.  
· The Parish Council is awaiting Bucks County Council to install the Vehicle Activated Sign.  They will be chased for the installation date.  (Action – Clerk)  
· Positive feedback has been received from Community Impact Bucks on the Seer Green Parish Plan.  The draft plan which has been circulated will now be finalised for publication.  (Action – Cllr Forsaith, Clerk)
· Three Streetlights will be repainted once a resident has cut back their tree which is obstructing a streetlight in Howard Crescent. (Action – Clerk)  
· The Chalfont Local Area Forum may be willing to part fund another Vehicle Activated sign for Chalfont Road if the Parish Council would contribute £1,500 towards the project.  This was approved.  (Action – Cllr Clarke)
Matters arising from the previous meeting not listed on the Agenda:  Nothing to report.
Risk Inspections:  The inspection book has been updated by Cllr Hughes.
4.
DECLARATION OF INTEREST:  There were no declarations of interest.

5.
Correspondence:  It was agreed to order a Playground Annual Safety Inspection from Wicksteed. (Action – Clerk)  The decision notice had been received from CDC Licensing department for the Three Horseshoes licence.
6.
Finance  
Payments amounting to             

      £6,535.74 were made  

Income                  
   


      £6,051.65

Closing balances  

                            £59,830.21
It was agreed to continue with Aviva insurance through Came and Co and to sign another 3 year agreement to further reduce the cost of the policy.  It was noted that there is a £250 excess for any claim.
7.
Planning

Notices of new Planning applications continue to be displayed on the notice board and website.  An application had been submitted by BT Open Reach (CH/2011/0237/RM) to install a telecommunications cabinet on land in front of 1 Privet Cottage, Church Road.  The residents of Privet Cottage had written to the Parish Council to say they were unhappy with this location as they felt it would ruin the appearance of the street as it will be placed just off the pavement in front of the trees beside their property.  Other options were discussed but it was agreed that the Parish Council would write to BT to see if it could be located behind the conifers at the entrance of Cherrytree Close so that it would not be seen by the residents.  (Action – Cllr Clarke)
As part of 02’s network improvement program they have invited the Parish Council to take part in their pre-application discussions for a radio base station in Seer Green to provide new 2G & 3G coverage in the area. A number of options have been assessed in respect of the site search process and the preferred 02 option is at Seer Green train station.  It was agreed that from the available list this was the most suitable location as it is furthest away from residents homes.  The Parish Council will ask that the mast be situated by the existing station buildings and infrastructure, to reduce the impact on the otherwise green environment.  (Action – Cllr Clarke) 
Permitted
CH/2010/1967/FA
Pondstile, 6 Chalfont Road, Seer Green, HP9 2YG


Erection of sliding metal entrance gate and brick piers.

CH/2010/1968/FA
Pondstile, 6 Chalfont Road, Seer Green, HP9 2YG


Erection of pedestrian gate and piers.

Parish Council raised concerns about the piers.

CH/2010/1969/FA
Pondstile, 6 Chalfont Road, Seer Green, HP9 2YG


Erection of sliding wooden entrance gate and brick piers.

Parish Council raised concerns about the change in character.
8.
PRINCIPAL AGENDA ITEMS

i. JUBILEE HALL:  Cllr Forsaith updated the council on matters relating to the Jubilee Hall.  The management and reporting protocols were approved and adopted.  The annual budget was discussed.  
ii. nEWSLETTER 14:  A draft newsletter was circulated for comment. Once updated and photographs have been added a new draft will be circulated for approval before it is sent to the printers (Action – Cllr Forsaith, Clerk)
iii. ALLOTMENTS:  Two possible areas for new allotments gardens have been identified at the Recreation Ground. These areas will be measured and marked out for discussion/approval. One area to be reclaimed will take longer to cultivate as it is currently covered with small trees, blackthorn and brambles.  (Action – Cllr Clarke, Clerk)
9.
UPDATES ON OTHER MATTERS (Reports by Exception)

i. ENVIRONMENT:  Nothing to report.
i. PROPERTIES:  Councillors asked if Jordans Taverners Cricket Club could be approached to remove the old cricket net now the new net is in situ.  (Action – Clerk)
ii. COMMUNITY LIAISON:  A positive and successful meeting was held with the new Manager, Simon Charman, and Secretary, Tim Wyatt, of Seer Green United.  Seer Green United have resumed training at the Recreation Ground and will return to the ground for matches for their under 9/10/11’s from next season. Terms and conditions will be agreed.  (Action – Clerk)
10.
Any Other Business:   Cllr Scourfield thanked the Parish Council for allowing the Recreation Ground car park to be used for the Scouts car wash fundraiser.
Next Meeting – The next Parish Council Meeting will be held on Wednesday 6th April 2011, at 7.30pm in the Parish Church Hall.
The minutes are also available on the Parish Council website at www.seergreenparishcouncil.gov.uk. 
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